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March 10, 2020 

 

Safety & Service Committee Meeting 

 

Board Members Present    Board Members Not Present 

     

Beth Gillman              

Pat Hovis        

Margaret Phillips, Chairman 

    

       

Guests 

 

Kent Johnson, Fire Chief 

Rob Hickman, Police Chief 

Jerry Tarolli 

Evelyn Gillman 

Lisa Sarty 

Dina Shenker, Law Director 

Tracy Colston, SSD 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. , City Hall Conference Room 

 

Review of minutes: Approved as provided to the committee  

 

Old Business 
 

Chief Rob Hickman 

 

All new police vehicles are on-site.  Currently three of the four are on the road.  

Received notification that the canine insert will be shipped by the end of March.  The 

new and old canine vehicle will be taken to be worked on (canine insert, radios, etc.) the 

first of April. 

 

Chief Kent Johnson 

 

Nothing to present 
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ORDINANCE 4-20 (under-speed vehicles) 

 

Mrs. Gillman had no issues with the ordinance presented.  Mrs. Shenker advised that 

this applies to golf carts, utility vehicles, mini-trucks.  Mrs. Shenker stated that if the 

schools or City is using these for jobs this ordinance does not apply.  Neither of these 

entities are to drive on the streets. 

   

Mrs. Gillman moved to recommend to Council to pass Ordinance 4-20 at the third 

reading on March 24, 2020; seconded by Ms. Hovis:  all agreed. 

 

Ms. Phillips inquired from Chief Hickman whether mowers can be driven on the road 

from one property to another.  Chief Hickman advised they would need the triangle (just 

like farm equipment).   

 

 

New Business  
 

Chief Rob Hickman 

 

2019-year end reports have been sent out earlier in the day.  Apologize for the delay.   

 

The Police Department has remodeled the conference room due to limitations that 

became apparent during the Haley Dilly investigation.  Work should be completed on 

March 12, 2020.   

 

The interrogation room IRecord system is on its way – the CAT five lines will be 

installed on March 11, 2020. 

 

The tracker software is currently being completed. 

 

Due to the Harley Dilly investigation, the drug task force car has over 180,000 miles.  

The Police Department has purchased a 2017 vehicle that will be predominantly used 

for the Ottawa County Drug Task Force. 

 

Chief Kent Johnson 

 

Nothing to present 
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PUBLIC COMMENT 

 

Jerry Tarolli - Deshler canine had a seizure, do we have medical insurance for our K-9.  

Per Chief Hickman no, it is very costly. 

 

Discussion 
 

Next Meeting: The next scheduled meeting will be Thursday, April 14, 2020, at 6:30 

p.m. 

 

Adjourn 

 

Ms. Hovis moved to adjourn at 6:41 p.m. - seconded by Mrs. Gillman.  All agreed. 

 

Minutes submitted by:  

Sandye Ostheimer 

Council Clerk 


